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Special Meeting re: Alternative Education


March 9, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on March 9, 2005, at 4:15 p.m. Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Monroe Benaim (arrived at 5:05 p.m.), Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Vice Chairman Williams Graham was unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison and Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams.

Dr. Janice Cover, Assistant Superintendent of Quality Assurance, stated that the purpose of today’s session is to provide Board Members with updated information on the Alternative Education Program.  

Derri Parkey, Team Leader, reviewed a Power Point presentation and presented information on the following topics: The Mission; Focus - Present and Future; Changes Implemented in FY2004; Elementary School Strategy; Middle School Strategy; Critical Elements in High School; FCAT Statistics; Excessive Absences; Credit Deficient Students; Graduation Rate; Drop-Out Rate; Critical Elements in Alternative Education Programs; The Association Between Retention and Dropout; FY2004-2005 Retentions Grade 9 - District High School; FY2004-2005 

Retentions Grade 10 - District High School; FY2004-2005 Retentions Grade 9 - Alternative Education Centers; FY2004-2005 Retentions Grade 10 - Alternative Education Centers; The High School Challenge; Program “A” (ACS); Changes; Program “B” (Life Skills Center); Critical Elements; What Will Life Skills Centers Offer?; WhiteHat Data; WhiteHat Grade Level Growth Data 2004 - Canton; Whitehat Canton Graduates; Eligible Students; Therapeutic and D.J.J. Programs; Educational Alternatives; and What We Have Covered.

Board Members discussed the following: dropout rate; students being tested for learning disabilities; how much growth in one year; real time data; West School of Choice life safety issues; performance based contracting; base student allocation; alternative education student allocation.

Mrs. Burdick questioned where the additional money will come from to comply with Class Size Reduction in the Five Year Capital Plan.

For the Record: Dr. Benaim arrived at 5:05 p.m.

Dr. Richmond requested a budget analysis of all the alternative education programs that are being presented today.

Board Members exchanged extensive dialogue regarding the following topics: why the District can not establish a program; data that shows percentage of students that passed accountability tests; what if the student does not want to attend; recruitment techniques for these programs.

Dr. Robinson questioned the ability to allow for administrative placement.

Dr. Johnson asked for consensus from Board Members to move forward with contract negotiations with Whitehat, A.C.S. and C.E.P.

Board Members were in consensus to move forward on a contract with Whitehat to service alternative education students and continue the contract with A.C.S. to service expelled students.

Board Members requested more information on C.E.P. and Dr. Johnson responded that he will bring back at the March 16th Board Meeting.

Mrs. Burdick requested alternative locations for School of Choice and Pahokee Elementary, as well as, the roofing report for Roosevelt Full Service Center.

Dr. Robinson asked that data be provided reflecting what A.C.S. has accomplished so far.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

